4.18. Chapter 18: Statistics

There has been good progress on statistical infrastructure. The new law on official statistics and the official statistical system of Montenegro was adopted in March, with a view to ensuring compliance with the European Statistics Code of Practice.

The lack of sufficient human resources and office space remains an issue of concern. Monstat currently employs 98 people and a recruitment procedure for 11 new employees was launched.

As regards classifications and registers, some progress has been made. The NACE Rev. 2 classification has been implemented in several domains, including for agricultural, financial and short-term statistics.

There has been good progress in sectoral statistics. Progress has been made on national accounts. The compilation of sectoral accounts for 2009 and 2010 is under preparation. The experimental calculation of quarterly GDP in constant and current prices was completed. As regards short-term statistics and the Harmonised Index of Consumer Prices, further improvements were made. Monstat published the first results of the new survey on use of information and communication technologies in Montenegro as well as the results of the new survey on industrial waste. Monstat has carried out the pilot survey for Statistics on Income and Living Conditions (EU-SILC). The regular SILC survey will start in 2013 and will provide data for the structural indicators of social cohesion. Monstat widely published data from the Population and Housing Census and the final results of the Agricultural census. Further efforts are needed as regards the transmission of data to Eurostat. In general, Monstat needs to improve sectoral statistics.

Conclusion

Good progress can be reported in this area. Montenegro still has to make serious and sustained efforts to align with the acquis as regards agricultural, business and macroeconomic statistics. Overall, preparations in the area of statistics are moderately advanced.
